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Dear Mr Fowler

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015
& Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990 

EUSTON TOWER 286 EUSTON ROAD LONDON NW1 3DP
Application No. 2023/5240/P

Thank you for your letter of 2 January 2024 regarding the above application for planning permission. On the basis of the information available to date, we offer the following advice to assist your authority in determining the application. 

Historic England Advice

We previously raised concerns about the harmful impact of the proposed redevelopment on surrounding heritage assets, including the Fitzroy Square Conservation Area and Regent’s Park (letter dated 22.01.24). The materials, colour and articulation of the building, combined with the increase in bulk compared to the existing Euston Tower, would have made it a more distracting element in their settings. 

The revised design has a calmer and more ordered façade design, alongside a more muted colour. These changes help to make the proposed development less assertive and so would reduce the level of harm. We are pleased to see that our advice has been taken into account and consider that our previous concerns have largely been addressed. 

Recommendation

Historic England has no objection to the application on heritage grounds. The proposed design changes have largely addressed previous concerns.

Your authority should take these representations into account in determining the application. If there are any material changes to the proposals, or you would like further advice, please contact us. Please advise us of the decision in due course.

This response relates to designated heritage assets only. If the proposals meet the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service’s published consultation criteria we recommend that you seek their view as specialist archaeological adviser to the local planning authority.

The full GLAAS consultation criteria are on our webpage at the following link:

https://www.historicengland.org.uk/services-skills/our-planning-services/greater-london-archaeology-advisory-service/our-advice/

Yours sincerely



Alexander Bowring
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas
E-mail: Alexander.Bowring@historicengland.org.uk




 



	
	[bookmark: region_footer]
4TH FLOOR, CANNON BRIDGE HOUSE, 25 DOWGATE HILL, LONDON EC4R 2YA
Telephone 020 7973 3700
HistoricEngland.org.uk

	

	[bookmark: module_footer][bookmark: template_footer]Historic England is subject to both the Freedom of Information Act (2000) and Environmental Information Regulations (2004). Any Information held by the organisation can be requested for release under this legislation.





image1.png
L
M Historic England
AV Historic Engla




image2.png




